
HB 1672-S.E - DIGEST
(DIGEST AS ENACTED)

Provides that, by February 1, 2007, each hospital must
establish a safe patient handling committee either by creating a
new committee or assigning the functions of a safe patient
handling committee to an existing committee. The purpose of
the committee is to design and recommend the process for
implementing a safe patient handling program. At least half of
the members of the safe patient handling committee shall be
frontline nonmanagerial employees who provide direct care to
patients unless doing so will adversely affect patient care.

Provides that, by December 1, 2007, each hospital must
establish a safe patient handling program. As part of this
program, a hospital must: (1) Implement a safe patient
handling policy for all shifts and units of the hospital.
Implementation of the safe patient handling policy may be
phased-in with the acquisition of equipment under this act;

(2) Conduct a patient handling hazard assessment. This
assessment should consider such variables as patient-handling
tasks, types of nursing units, patient populations, and the
physical environment of patient care areas;

(3) Develop a process to identify the appropriate use of
the safe patient handling policy based on the patient's
physical and medical condition and the availability of lifting
equipment or lift teams. The policy shall include a means to
address circumstances under which it would be medically
contraindicated to use lifting or transfer aids or assistive
devices for particular patients;

(4) Conduct an annual performance evaluation of the
program to determine its effectiveness, with the results of
the evaluation reported to the safe patient handling
committee. The evaluation shall determine the extent to which
implementation of the program has resulted in a reduction in
musculoskeletal disorder claims and days of lost work
attributable to musculoskeletal disorder caused by patient
handling, and include recommendations to increase the
program's effectiveness; and

(5) When developing architectural plans for constructing
or remodeling a hospital or a unit of a hospital in which
patient handling and movement occurs, consider the feasibility
of incorporating patient handling equipment or the physical
space and construction design needed to incorporate that
equipment at a later date.

Provides that a hospital shall develop procedures for
hospital employees to refuse to perform or be involved in
patient handling or movement that the hospital employee
believes in good faith will expose a patient or a hospital
employee to an unacceptable risk of injury. A hospital



employee who in good faith follows the procedure developed by
the hospital in accordance with this provision shall not be
the subject of disciplinary action by the hospital for the
refusal to perform or be involved in the patient handling or
movement.

Provides that, by January 1, 2007, the department shall
develop rules to provide a reduced workers' compensation
premium for hospitals that implement a safe patient handling
program. The rules shall include any requirements for
obtaining the reduced premium that must be met by hospitals.

Requires the department to complete an evaluation of the
results of the reduced premium, including changes in claim
frequency and costs, and shall report to the appropriate
committees of the legislature by December 1, 2010, and 2012.


